





before the end of session. Additionaily, no accournitabiiity measures for ODOT have
yet been clarif 1.

The Community Corrections cost study has not been adopted. Neither AOC, nor
Riggs, is optimistic. Some counties are already announcing layoffs.

Related to Behavioral Health funding, the governor is asking counties to pay a larger
share, and for a longer period of time for up to six years.

SB 1153 exempts municipal water providers (cities, counties, and special districts)
and has opposition from the agricultural community. This bill has moved out of
Rules Committee and is headed to Ways and Means. However, aside from Capital
Construction, Ways and Means has shut down all subcommittees.

The water quality bill, SB 1154, has been significantly modified so it may have a
better chance at going through.

Riggs believes that CORE3 will get some funding in the Capital Construction bill but
believes that most programs will be cut. For example, rental assistance funding has
been cut by 80%, early childhood learning programs have been cut by 5%, and
homeless youth programs have been cut by 20%. Riggs said the state is trying to
preserve money in case the federal government cuts Medicaid funding due to the
state using General Fund dollars to provide medical care to undocumented workers.

. Review Bill Tracker Report by Department

Commissioner Adair reported that Rep. Owens recommended a position of neutral
or support on HB 1154 and opposition on SB 1153.

Commissioner DeBone shared that the University of Oregon completed an
Economic Impact study on CORE3 and Capital Construction.

Holly Harris reported on her recent attendance at a Behavioral Health meeting in
Salem. There is a sliver of hope on a potential compromise and a two-year
agreement may be a path forward. Responding to Commissioner DeBone, the
motivation is likely driven by the federal contempt order related to OHA.

i discussed ‘ential s arios for the end of session.
Commissioner Adair shared recent communications from Rep. Levy, noting her

support of the Terrebonne Sanitation System $2.5 million request. Rep. Levy is a co-
sponsor of the juniper bill, and relayed that it will likely not pass.



Responding to Harris, Riggs repo: ted no news on the region's proposed child
psychiatric facility. The overarching theme is no funding for new programs, only
funding existing programs and staffing.

Patterson reminded there is no Legislative Update meeting scheduled for Friday,
June 20.

Next Meeting: The next virtual legislative debrief is scheduled for Friday, June 27 at 8:00
a.m.

Adjourn: Chair DeBone adjourned the meeting at 8:22 a.m.



